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You and and the actions that have been done in the last years are
making republicans out of us ! Think deeper than the knee jerk
reaction to taking over a community and upending the living
conditions of those that are living here . The only open space left
in Venice , and building the largest building in the center as you
enter the beach, no regulation on environmental impact to the
surrounding neighborhood , the cost to all of us. This is just a
developer finding a way in and a councilperson with a dumb
agenda that shows it doesn’t work.$ 1,000,000 per small room
built is not good work, it’s going to be talked about as crazy
forever and not good effect on community. Don’t do this to
Venice , we already have multiple locations. Enough. Think about
taking the last open space !



